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April 23, 2019 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

The Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier 
Minister of Health and Long-Term Care 
Hepburn Block 10th Floor 
80 Grosvenor Street 
Toronto, ON M7A 1E9 

The Honourable Steve Clark 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
17th Floor 
777 Bay Street 
Toronto, ON M5G 2E5 

Dear Ministers: 

Ontario local public health units play a crucial role in ensuring the safety, health and well-being of 
Ontario communities and their people.  This crucial role is played out daily as Public Health Units work 
diligently and professionally to protect our communities from illnesses and promote health and 
well-being. These services centred on Ontario’s Public Health Standards and related Public Health 
Programs like Smoke Free Ontario and Healthy Smiles ensure that our population remains healthy and 
does not end up requiring costly care and treatment in hospital emergency rooms and wards. 

As Chair of the Board of the Leeds, Grenville and Lanark District Health Unit (LGLDHU), I can confirm the 
Board’s unconditional support of the LGLDHU and its staff in all the work that they do.  The health needs 
of Ontarians are variable and preserving local partnerships with municipalities and others is essential to 
ensuring the effectiveness, efficiency and success of health programs and services.  It is this Board’s view 
that the LGLDHU is right sized and right staffed to professionally deliver health unit services for and in 
partnership with the municipalities served.   

With this backdrop, our Board of Health was surprised, disappointed and confused by the Government 
of Ontario’s budget announcement to restructure Ontario’s Public Health system that changes the 
Provincial-Municipal funding formula by downloading costs to municipalities after budgets have been 
set.  The latter will place a significant strain on the ability of local public health units like LGLDHU to 
continue to deliver on their mandate.  Moreover, it has been reported that the Public Health budget 
represents approximately 2% of the Province’s total health expenditures and that every dollar spent has 
an average of $14 of upstream savings.  With this in mind, it is difficult to comprehend how a $200 
million dollar provincial reduction in prevention services will contribute to lowering future overall health 
care costs.   
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Before the Budget’s new directions for public health units are fully implemented, the LGLDHU Health 
Board recommends for your consideration that any change in the funding ratio should be done in 
consultation with AMO and the municipalities rather than unilaterally by the province. The 2019 public 
health municipal levy has already been established, and municipalities are already more than a quarter 
into their fiscal year.  

As the Regional Public Health Entity to replace the LGLDHU has not yet been announced, the LGLDHU 
Health Board further recommends that the Ministry consult with Public Health Ontario, the Association 
of Local Public Health Agencies, the Council of Medical Officers of Health, and other experts in the field 
before the Regional Public Health Entity is implemented to ensure it will improve the effectiveness and 
efficiency of public health services in the community.  

Additionally, the LGLDHU Board of Health recommends that the following principles in the development 
of the Regional Public Health Entity be adopted to ensure this change in public health governance and 
organization is as effective and efficient as possible while maintaining the strong public health presence 
and impact in our community:  

a. No loss of service to our community - All current employees providing programs and services 
under the Foundational and Program Standards as listed in the 2019 Annual Service Plan continue 
to be funded within the Regional Public Health Entity to provide service in Lanark, Leeds, and 
Grenville. 

b. Meaningful involvement in planning – The needs and assets of the Lanark, Leeds and Grenville 
communities are considered in the planning of any public health programs and services for the 
community. 

c. Integrity of Health Unit - The Health Unit functions as a unit and service and programs will be 
difficult to maintain if the health unit is split into two.  
 

d. Like Health Unit Populations Be Grouped Together – Collaboration will be more effective and 
efficient if the populations are similar among the health units in the Regional Public Health Entity. 

 

e. Equitable access to positions - All Management and Administrative positions in the new Regional 
Public Health Entity must be open to all our current employees through a competition process. 

f. Effective “back office” support – All services included in the “back office” support provided by the 
Regional Public Health Entity be at the same quality or better than currently exist in the Health 
Unit. 

g. Appropriate municipal role in governance – The public expects that their municipal tax dollars are 
overseen by the municipal politicians they elect. For the municipal public health investment, this 
currently occurs through representatives from obligated municipalities on the Board of Health.  
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The Leeds, Grenville and Lanark District Health Unit provides high quality public health programs and 
services in collaboration with local partners, including municipalities, to promote and protect health of 
the population.  The LGLDHU Board of Health includes all obligated municipalities who provide funding 
to the Health Unit, and this relationship extends to working with municipalities on important public 
health concerns.  The current grant from the provincial government is insufficient to respond to all the 
requirements in the Ontario Public Health Standards and Accountability Framework, therefore, any 
reduction in provincial funding will cause a reduction in programs and services that will impact the 
population’s health. 

I look forward to working collaboratively with you to continue to provide exemplary public health 
programs and services to the people of Leeds, Grenville and Lanark. 

Sincerely 

 

 

 
Doug Malanka 
Board Chair 
 
cc:   Leeds, Grenville and Lanark District Board of Health 
        Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

Hon. Helen Angus, Deputy Minister of Health and Long-Term Care 
Dr. David Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health 
Randy Hillier, MPP – Lanark, Frontenac, Kingston 
Monica Turner, Director of Policy, Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
Leeds, Grenville and Lanark Municipalities 
Loretta Ryan, Association of Local Public Health Units 
Ontario Boards of Health 

 


